
Chartered March 16, 1925 

The Spoke 
  
 

 

Judy Bagley   Anita Daniels 
Carol Lenhard 

Dick Panzica   David Peeler     
John Peplowski  Steve Spiller 

                   
 

President, Rotary International 
K.R. "Ravi" Ravindran                        

Rotary Theme 2015-2016 
Be a Gift to the World 

Governor, District 5190 
Gail Ellingwood 

President  
President Elect 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

Officers 

Bob Long 
Eric Trygg 
P. Scott Browne 
Tim McCall 
Marcia Salter 

Sergeant at Arms 
Ken Holbrook 

The Spoke Editor  
Kathy Egenes 

Photographer 

Sandra Barrington 

Board of Directors 

October 26, 2015                       www.gvrotary.org                                     Volume 90, Issue 13 

Speakers: Meeting Notes from 10/19/15 

Rotary Club of Grass Valley  

P.O. Box 1213 – Grass Valley, CA 95945 

Meeting location:  Monday at 12:15 PM  

Holbrooke Hotel, 212 W. Main St, GV 
                     

Make Up Meetings 

Members who miss a regular meeting  

may make-up by attending any other  

Rotary club’s meeting within 14 days 

before or after the missed meeting.  

E-makeup: www.rotaryeclubone.org        

    Tuesday 

    7:00 a.m. Grass Valley South, 

     151 Mill Street, Grass Valley 

    12:00    Auburn, Auburn Elks Lodge 

    12:15    Penn Valley, Players Pizza 

    12:15    Marysville, Peach Tree Golf  

     & Country Club 
 

    Wednesday 

    7:00 a.m. 49er Breakfast Club,  

     Escaton Lodge 

    7:00 a.m. Auburn Daybreak,  

        Sierra Smokehouse Grill  

12:15        Yuba City, The Refuge  
 

Thursday 

7:00 a.m. South Yuba County Sunrise  

              Peachtree Restaurant (Marysville) 

12:15      Auburn Gold Country,  

     The Ridge Golf Course 

12:15      Nevada City, National Hotel   

 
                                       

 

Spoke notes 

submitted by  

Kris Stepanian 

Greeter: Monty East 
Pledge:  Bobbie Swanson 
Thought for the day: Chuck Elizondo 
Visiting Rotarians: Kris Stepanian 
Spoke Notes:  Kris Stepanian 
Photographer: Sandra Barrington 
   
Pres. Bob received a new bell from “The Troll” – who is on an 
adventure with Bella and Baby Bell. 
  
Eric Trygg and Blake Smith were fined for teasing about the 
bell 
  
Guests introduced: 
Sid Salcido’s wife, Reyna 
The Lenhards’ introduced their guest, Jim Keefer 
  
Pres. Bob gave thanks to all who helped with Hospitality House 
on Saturday – Judy Bagley and Bobbie Swanson  peeled 
potatoes, Carol and Bob poured juice, Dick Panzica worked 
the BBQ, and our own Pres. Bob baked over 200 cookies. 

  
President Bob named Blake Smith 
as the Rotarian of the Month, and 
went on to share how much his work 
is appreciated both behind the 
scenes and with REGLE.  Pres. Bob 
read a few recent letters from the 
students, who shared about their 
experience being life changing and 
empowering. 
  

At the Area 5 Social in Nevada City a few weeks ago the hat 
was passed to raise funds for fire victims, and a check for $605 
was presented to Sid for the Salvation Army. 
  
The Professional Directory – Pat Ward has been working hard 
on it.  It is intended for all of us to use to help one another. 
  
Foundation Chair – Rod Fivelstad – Needs volunteers to at-
tend a meeting next week and help 
with the foundation drive.  They are 
looking for new ideas. 
  
Brandon Davis got his blue badge. 
  
New member Amy Besler received 
her 4 Way Test plaque as part of 
her welcome package. 

Reminder to contribute to “the blue cup”. 
 
Pres. Dave Bunji of the Nevada City Rotary, thanked us for 
our  participation in the Rotary Leadership Group event, and 
reminded us about the event this Friday at the Miner’s Found-
ry at 5:30. 
 
During the reminder of the upcoming social event at The 
Sportsmens Club, a $10 fine was imposed on the judge for 
being out of order. 
 
 11/9 we will be celebrating Vets Day – Asking all veterans to 
send President Bob a picture of you in your uniform and may-
be a story or two. 
   
Eric Trygg introduced the speaker, The California Care 
Force, who spoke about their services and about the mobile 
free clinic coming soon to the GV 
Vets Memorial Hall on November 
14th & 15th.   Our own Tom Stanley 
will be cooking for volunteers!  To 
donate or volunteer go to californi-
acareforce.org.  

Winning ticket went to Reyna, Sid’s 
wife. White marble was drawn. 

Sierra Harvest 
Club Assembly 
We Celebrate Veteran’s Day at our weekly meeting 
No meeting—make up required if not attending 
Foundation Dinner on 11/19 
REGLE Students 
Hospital Foundation - re new Alzheimer's project  
Christina Dabis—County Tax Collector 
Wynn & Steve, Photos from India 
Lyman Gilmore Choir 

Oct 26 
Nov 2 
Nov 9 
Nov 16 
 
Nov 23 
Nov 30 
Dec 7 
Dec 14 
Dec 21 

Dates to Remember: 

Rotary Trap Shoot & BBQ 12-5 p.m. Sportmen’s 
Shots for Seniors 
Prepare lunch for CA CareForce volunteers 
Foundation Dinner—Foothills Event Center 
Club Christmas Party—at home of Scott & Rich 
Gold Country Challenge 
Rotary International Convention Seoul, S. Korea 

Nov 1 
Nov 7 
Nov 14-15 
Nov 19 
Dec 12 
May 2016 
May 28 

Click here to view:  October 2015 District Newsletter 
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